
 

 

 

 

WATER & SEWER BOARD MINUTES 
 

DATE: February 17, 2015 TIME: 6:00 P.M.    PLACE: UNDER TOWN HALL 

 

COMMISSIONERS: Butch Barney  (chair) 

    Ralph Wilkins 

    Terry Blake 

 

OPERATION MANAGER: Marty Frizzell 

 

GUESTS: 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Butch opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  The minutes were read and Ralph made a motion 

to accept minutes.  Terry seconded the motion.  All in favor. 

 

Marty was unable to check into Littlefield’s water problem.  He will look into this before 

the next meeting. 

 

The health officer, Joe Arborio and commissioner Butch Barney went to see Sharon 

Henault concerning her delinquent water and sewer bill. Butch has been in contact with 

Agency on Aging to see if they could help her.  The board discussed the matter and 

decided if the Agency on Aging could help, and Sharon keeps up with the current water 

and sewer bill, they will allow her to make monthly payments on the balance. 

 

Marty reported that the pump on Meadow has not been returned as of yet, but feels it will 

be very shortly. 

 

Marty talked about the USDA grant that may be available, but the board needs to move on 

it soon.  The board agreed and gave Marty the go ahead. 

 

Marty reported there has been some freeze ups, but nothing serious yet. 

 

The thanked Terry for his service on the water and sewer board.  This was Terry’s last 

meeting.  Terry’s knowledge on the water and sewer appreciated.  He will be missed. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Secretary:  Jocelyne Barney 


